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Action Items 
New Academic Program Proposal 
 
Salisbury University: Bachelor of Science in Elementary Education with Dual Certification 
in Early Childhood Education (PreK-6) 
Dr. Karen Olmstead, Provost & Senior VP for Academic Affairs; Dr. Laurie Henry, Dean, Seidel 
School of Education; and Dr. Shanetia Clark, Associate Professor and Chair, Department of Early 
and Elementary Education, presented the proposal for Salisbury University to establish a Bachelor 
of Science (B.S.) in Elementary Education with Dual Certification in Early Childhood Education 
(PreK-6). This program will provide graduates with teacher licensure from pre-kindergarten (age 
3) through grade 6 offering additional flexibility for job placement and broader workforce options.  
 
The proposed Dual Certification program provides students, faculty, and staff the opportunity to 
immerse themselves in a more broadly defined Early Childhood and Elementary experience, 
drawing from a wider range of perspectives, including Pre-Kindergarten to Grade 6 curriculum, 
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way through the USM BOR process (EPSL then the full Board in November), it is also going through 
a process at the Maryland Higher Education Commission (MHEC). MHEC circulates the proposal 
to all higher education institutions in the state. There could still be challenges from non-USM 
institutions of higher education. Challenges and objections go to MHEC, and they will engage the 
institutions in negotiations. If an agreement is not reached, there would be a formal hearing after 
which the Secretary of Higher Education would make a recommendation to the Commission, which 
makes the final decision about whether the program can be established or not.  
 
Proposed Amendments to Committee Bylaws and Committee Charge 
Dr. Zakiya Lee, Assistant Vice Chancellor for Academic and Student Affairs, presented this report. 
The Committee on Governance and Compensation asks for an annual review of the Committee’s 
section of the bylaws and the Committee’s Committee Charge, Role, and Responsibilities. This is 
the regents’ opportunity to review these documents and to consider affirming them or making 
suggestions for amendments. Dr. Lee noted that these documents were reviewed twice in FY 2022
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Notification of Awards: Regents Scholarships and Elkins Professorships 
Annually, the University System of Maryland Office of Academic and Student Affairs facilitates the 
distribution of scholarships to students and research funds in support of faculty. Dr. Darlene Smith, 
Interim Associate Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs, shared information about the USM Regents 
Scholars Program and Dr. Zakiya Lee, Assistant Vice Chancellor, shared information about the 
Elkins Professorship. 
 
The prestigious Regents Scholars Program was created to provide outstanding students with the 
financial freedom to pursue academic studies at one of the nation's finest university systems. 
Substantial endowments have been established by individuals and corporations in order to cover 




